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Here’s Kate’s description of her introduction to truffle hunting: 

 

 What can I do to get my husband to walk for his health (desk job) and I 

get to play with my dog at the same time?  Truffle hunting! For $300/lb. even 

Tim will walk in the forest. 

 Last fall, Silly, Tim and I took a truffle hunting evaluation class through 

NW Truffle dogs. Silly got high scores in tenacity, low scores in timidity.  

Though we haven’t yet done actual truffle hunting we are having a ball hiding 

“truffle discs” in the leaves and undergrowth and having Silly find them.  Of all 

the activities I’m experimenting with, this is one that captures and keeps Silly’s 

attention and enthusiasm. 

 Truffle training begins with some discs that are either neutral or “truffly” 

The dog is affirmed when they discover the truffle and ignored when they dis-

cover the neutral.  In a matter of minutes Silly realized I wanted the smell not the 

disc. She was targeting the truffle disc about 70% of the time. 

 It was a fun activity through the winter truffle hunting indoors about 10 

minutes in the evening.  In the couch, under a rug, behind the curtain; short, 

sweet and very fun! (continued on page 3) 

  

 

 Kate Beevers 

discovered an up and 

coming sport for those 

of us who aren’t as ath-

letic as we once were 

but still enjoy getting out 

and about with our ca-

nine friends:  Truffle 

Hunting.   

 In the picture to 

the left, Valleycrest 

Magical Silhouette 

“Silly” works on  target-

ing by lying down with 

her feet on either side of 

the truffle . 
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President’s Message 

Please think about 

helping, it's the only 

way we can have the 

fun days. 

        

 Hello all, Well we're already into April and spring has sprung. Time does 

fly. We held our first event of the new year with the supported show and dinner 

at the Chintimini Kennel Club on Sat March 31st. We had a nice turn out of 27 

dogs. Congrats to all the winners and their owners. Complete results are else 

where in the newsletter. The judges were Joan Savage for the regular classes and 

Cheryl Shaw for sweeps. 

      We had a nice turn out at the dinner with 24 people in attendance. I want to 

think Linda Monroe for all her hard work on organizing the supported show. She 

has done a great job over the last couple of years and we appreciate all her ef-

forts. Jo Chinn did a wonderful job with the dinner. As always we had great food 

and this gave Jo a chance to work with the caterers that will be doing the special-

ty. She also made (all by hand) beautiful note cards with flat coat silhouettes for 

the table favors and in both colors. Thanks Jo for such a great and nice surprise 

at the dinner. Also these two along with Joyce , also did a great job with the raf-

fle. There were several nice FCR items for us decide on as well as other items. 

Thanks to everyone who donated and bought tickets. 

     We also held elections.  The new officers and board are as follows. Jeanne 

Allen: President , Heather Dawson: Vice President, Sheila Bradshaw: Secretary, 

Mary Aykens: Treasurer, Lura Dunn, Kris Rainey and Pat Boydston:  Board of 

Directors, Linda Monroe: Membership Chair and Newsletter Editor: Jo  Chinn. 

Welcome to Pat and Heather as the newest members. I also want to thank both 

Joyce Brackney and Cindy Tulpa for serving on the board for several years. 

We appreciate the hard work you have given to the club. Thank you both. 

          We are planning on 2 fun days this year. One up north that Susan Kravit 

Smith is working on. We will have more info as we finalize plans. We still need 

a volunteer for the one down south. If interested in helping, please contact me 

and we can work together on it. I 'm hoping we can use Tru-line Kennels (near 

Albany) again where we held it a couple of years ago.  With it the dogs can go 

swimming. Please think about helping, it's the only way we can have the fun 

days. 

       The annual agility  trial will be July 25th -28th. Joyce Brackney is the trial 

chair. We will be asking for donations for the raffle. All the proceeds will be 

used to fund the speciality. We also always need help. Please think about attend-

ing if you are running a dog. You'll have a great time and help the club out. 

      Don't forget to send your brags into Jo for the newsletter. She is doing a great 

job on it and I for one really enjoy getting the new one. Also I know she would 

love to have articles for it. If you have an article you think would be of interest 

to the members , let her know. It doesn't need to be just about FCR's. Training, 

health, etc, can be very helpful to all of us.  

Jeanne’s champion and best 

friend, “Jedi.” 
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President’s Message, continued 

          Now that we have had some nicer weather, have fun with your four-footed family members. I know 

many will be happy to get to enjoy hikes and swimming with the arrival of spring. Good luck to those that are 

traveling to the national in Georgia. Hopefully the NW  will have some brags from there, 

too.                                                         

Respectfully Submitted,  

Jeanne Allen 

 

 We will continue formal truffle training this 

summer and hopefully find some actual truffles this 

fall/winter. The PNW is an abundant source of truf-

fles.  I have to learn how to recognize truffles visual-

ly, so the dog isn’t the only one in training. 

 The NW truffle dogs have a  tournament dur-

ing the NW Pet and Companion Fair at the Portland 

Expo Center on Saturday April 13th and Sunday April 

14th, and all truffle hunting dogs are invited to com-

pete, regardless of their experience level, or where 

they received their training 

 

 

Editor’s note:  View an informational video at the NW 

Truffle Dog website:  http://nwtruffledogs.com.   

Their dogs have been featured in articles  in the New 

York Times and the Seattle Times.  The organization  

believes that the use of “truffle dogs ensures harvest 

of the highest quality truffles while preventing the en-

vironmental harm caused by raking. “ 
 

 

To the left:   

 Proud Silly practices targeting with the truffle 

disk.   

Truffles, continued 
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Our Dogs 
 

BIS GCH MACH Shasta Brownstone CD JH RA “Stoney”  won the Best in Show Veteran at the Chintimini 

Kennel Club Show in Albany on Sunday, March 31.  He also won Best Veteran at the supported entry and 

BOB at the supported entry.  Stoney, owned by Joyce Brackney,  is shown above with handler Luke Bag-

genstos.  His daughter Shasta Fire “Kindle” was chosen Best Puppy in Sweeps. 
************************************************************************************************ 

Valleycrest Feudin' Fussin' and a Fighten' AX AXJ “Jasper” continues his crime spree!  He’s rippin’ up the 

agility courses.  In early March, he ran in Lynden, where he qualified in 2 of 4 runs, and in Monroe, where he 

hit an incredible 5 out of 6 runs.  Jasper is now one qualifying run away from his MXJ, and three away from 

his MX titles.  He has 162 MACH points and 5 double Qs toward his MACH as well. Owner Maggie Minetti 

said he wanted to run all day and kept pulling her back toward the ring to go again! 
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Our Dogs  

 Rainshadow’s Summer Breeze “Bree” took time off during the Portland shows to sign a few auto-

graphs.  Here she is with adoring fans and owner Chris Cornell.  At 18 months of age, she is a certified Ther-

apy Dog and makes visits to nursing homes and schools every week.   
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Our Dogs 

 Among the large crowds attending the Port-

land Shows were this young man his father.  Both 

were full of questions, and Moonlight Black Dahlia 

JH “Dahlia” explained some of the finer points of the 

breed.  Owner Salomeja Garolis translated for Dahl-

ia. 

Rainshadow’s Rollin’ on the River “Flo” earned a 

four-point major on Saturday, March 23 at the Pen-

insula Dog Fanciers’ Club show in Bremerton, and 

then turned around and did it again on Sunday.  She 

now has eleven points and hopes to finish her cham-

pionship soon.  She is handled by Jen Holmberg 

Baggenstos and owned by Jo and Steve Chinn. 

 

Put a picture of your dog here in our next issue! 
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Carolyn and Joe Bersch and their Flatcoats Suzy, and Scout Invite You to the  

Eighth Annual Flat Coated Retriever Daze 

at 

RUDDER’S RIVER RANCH 

52368/52372 Concrete Sauk Valley Road 

Concrete, WA  98237 

 Saturday, August 3, 2013 

 10:00 – 3:00 

  

Potluck Lunch to be Served at 1:00 (or thereabouts) 

Pot Luck, but some BBQ’d chicken/homemade Brats will be provided 

Please Bring Your Own Beverages 

 Please Feel Free to Invite other Flatties (and their owners 

too!)… or folks who might like to own a Flattie! 

  

Please RSVP and request directions by e-mailing 

cjbersch@comcast.net 

or 

rharper@movinglink.com 

  

OVERNIGHT PARKING/CAMPING IS AVAILABLE ALL WEEKEND 

 NOTE: You may want to bring a camp chair  

 

 

Please see more information about the Flat Coated Retriever Daze on the next page! 

mailto:cjbersch@comcast.net
mailto:rharper@movinglink.com
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More Info about Retriever Daze 

 

 

 

Directions From the South: 

 

Take I-5 North to the Arlington/Darrington Exit (Hwy 530).  Follow Hwy 530 through Arlington to Darring-

ton (Approximately 30 miles).  At the stop sign in Darrington make a left, following Hwy 530 toward Rock-

port. Just before Milepost 62, turn left onto Concrete-Sauk Valley Road.  You will quickly cross the Sauk Riv-

er and veer right.  Follow the Concrete-Sauk Valley road about 6 miles.  At approximately MP 12.1 there are 

two blue address markers on the left hand side (52368, 52372).  Turn left and proceed 1 mile up the gravel 

road to the house 

 

Directions From the North: 

 

Take I-5 south to the Cook Road exit just north of Mt. Vernon.  Follow Cook Road into Sedro Woolley and 

turn left on Hwy. 20.  Follow Hwy 20 about 25 miles to Concrete.  Just before Concrete you will go through 

the town of Grassmere where there is an Albert's Red Apple in a strip mall on the right.  Continue about an-

other 1/2 mile and turn right onto Concrete-Sauk Valley Road. (You will turn before actually reaching Con-

crete proper).  There is a Valley's West Realty building at the turn. Proceed on Concrete-Sauk Valley until 

milepost 12.1 where there are two blue address markers on the right (52368, 52372).  Turn right and proceed 1 

mile up the gravel road to the houses.  
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 The Northwest Flat-coated Retriever Club will host the Flat-Coated Society of America’s  annual na-

tional specialty in Albany, Oregon next year.  Members of the northwest club are working very hard to make 

our specialty the best it can be.  

 Co-chair Joyce Brackney sends this update: 

 “The event will be the first week of June in 2014 in Albany, Oregon at the  

Linn Co. Fairgrounds. The schedule is printed in this newsletter.   We  

hope you will be able to attend.  It is just so fun seeing all the flat-coats. Committee chairs met to coordinate 

work at the Albany shows in March, and the progress looks good. I want to thank everybody for their diligent 

work.” 

   Here’s a quick look at the details: 

 *Onofrio will be our superintendent for the specialty. 

 *Judges have been selected. 

 *We will use two logos and they are shown in this newsletter (page 10).  One for silk screen and one 

for embroidery.  There will be lots of great flat-coat merchandise to choose from. 

 *The trophies will probably be glass pieces and the ribbons are huge. 

 *We have great caterers.  All the meals will be at the fairgrounds.  A tentative menu  has been chosen, 

but we can’t lock in prices until the end of the year.  Wine and beer tasting, along with great northwest food 

will highlight the meals. 

 *We are looking at options for the bags participants will receive, and also considering several options 

for table favors.   

 Joyce concludes her message by addressing funding.   “Fund raising is very important so we can have 

enough money to hold the event.  We have several fund raisers going right now.  Please look at the flyers to 

see if you would want to purchase anything. 

 Every year we hold a NW FCRSA agility trial which is the big fund raiser for the specialty.  It is July 

25-28, 2013 in Medford, Oregon.  Part of this fund raiser is a raffle.  We need donations from the NW mem-

bership for that raffle.  You can send your donation to Mary Aykens maryd333@aol.com 1196 SW Harper 

Rd, Port Orchard, WA 98367.  These items do not need to be dog related.  You can send a check and we can 

buy something in your name or a gift card.” 

 On the following pages of the newsletter, you’ll find our logos, the schedule, and flyers for our Hall of 

Fame Book fundraiser, the magnet sales, and our quilt raffle. 

 Editors note:  the cover of the Hall of Fame book is quite stunning, but I could not get it reproduced in 

this format.  If you would like to see it, email me and I will send Joyce’s original flyer to you. 

FCRSA National Specialty 2014:  Update 

mailto:maryd333@aol.com
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National Specialty Logo #1 
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National Specialty Logo #2 
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FCRSA Specialty 2014 Schedule 

 

Saturday, May 31 Hunt Tests at Scio 14 miles from show site 

 Master Judges:  Bryant Meyer and Glen Marttila 

 Senior Judges:  Mary Beth Lamb and Mary Jo Marttila 

 Junior Judges:  Cindy Meyer and Nicki Illias 
 

Sunday, June 1 WC/WCX test at Scio 10 minutes from show site 

 WC Judges:  Cindy Meyer and Mary Jo Marttila 

 WCX Judges:  Mary Beth Lamb and Nicki Illias 

6 pm Field Banquet 

 

Monday, June 2  

8 am (FCR only) agility in indoor horse arena-Judge Paula Ratoza 

11 am Rally (one ring) Judge Teresa Temple 

4 pm Ring of Honor  

Start 4 pm Welcome Party    

5 pm Veteran Sweeps in the evening Judge Shelly Spencer-Marx 

(People can enter the conformation building in the morning and set up for grooming) 

 

Tuesday, June 3  

8:30 am Puppy sweeps Judge Shelly Spencer-Marx 

4-6 month puppy sweeps class? 

Gun Dog sweeps or Altered dog sweeps? (19 months to 7 years) 

8:30 am Obedience (two rings) Judges Theresa Temple and Chris Cornell 

2-5 pm Education Seminar-Pat Hastings Flat-coat structure  

6 pm social 6:30 NW Dinner  

 

Wednesday, June 4  

8:30 am Dog classes Judge Kurt Anderson 

4-6 month puppy class? judge Noreen Cartwright 

Junior Handling judge Noreen Cartwright 

11 am CERF/OFA Eye Clinic Dr. Sarah Maxwell 

6 pm Pizza Party for juniors 

FCRSA Board meeting after classes conclude 

Dinner on own 

7:30 pm Wine, Beer and Cheese Tasting & Silent Auction 

 

Thursday, June 5  

8:30 am Bitch classes Judge Kurt Anderson 

 2-5 pm Judges Education in afternoon 

6 pm social, 6:30pm Dinner and Annual meeting  
 

Friday June 6  

9 am Best of Breed Judge Kurt Anderson 

Stud dog/ brood bitch and Brace Judge Kurt Anderson 

6 pm social, 6:30 Awards banquet 
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Hall of Fame Book:  Fundraiser for the 2014 Specialty 

2014 Flat-Coated Retriever  

Hall of Fame Directory  

The Flat-Coated Retriever Directory will publish a special edition in 2014 featuring 

all of the Hall of Fame Flat Coats  

All proceeds for this edition will help support the  

2014 National Specialty in Oregon  

The format for the directory will include one page for each HOF dog including a 

photo and write-up similar to the Hall Of Fame binders that the FCRSA currently 

maintains. Indexes of Dogs and Owners will be included.  

Candid photos of Flat-Coats are needed for the cover, inside cover, and miscella-

neous pages throughout the directory. Please submit jpeg or original photos for 

consideration as soon as possible  

Questions: email Mark Cavallo at mcavallo@embarqmail.com or call  

(843) 671-1163  

 

Name: __________________________________________________________  

Address: __________________________________________________________  

City, State, ZIP _________________________Phone _______ email ________  

Prices .  

Pre-Order Book @$40 = ________  

Postage:  

US Media rate @$8 / book = ________  

(or pick up the book at the 2014 specialty)  

Canada Postage @ $20/ book = ________  

Europe / Asia Postage (email for rates)  

Total Payment: $_________  

Checks payable to: FCRSA 2014  

Mail orders to: Harvey Riggs  

3301 Vera Cruz Drive San Ramon, CA 94583  
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Magnet Sales:  Fundraiser for the 2014 Specialty 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 2014 Specialty Fund Raiser ~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

This is a gorgeous magnet (magnetized vinyl sheet) that can be used on cars, RVs, metal doors, refrigerators, fil-

ing cabinets or any other flat metal surface. It measures 8.25" tall and 15.5" wide. It is made entirely of Metal Ef-

fects specialty vinyl and takes the artist about 1 hour to assemble by hand. This piece dazzles in the sunlight. 

The artist can make this piece with almost any dog breed. Cost is $40 each. 

The agility magnet is $12 each. It is 8" by 5.5". The tire can be 

made in any two sparkle/hologram colors – red, magenta, pink, 

orange, yellow, green, royal blue, light blue, purple, silver or gold. 

The agility magnet is also available in the following breeds: 

Goldens, Labs, Pointers, Shelties, Aussies, BCs, Dobes, 

Samoyeds, American Eskimo. 

======================================== ORDER FORM ========================================== 

Name: ______________________________________________________ 

Address _____________________________________________________ 

City _________________________________________ State ______ Zip __________ 

Phone_________________________ Email_________________________________________________________ 

Description (specify type of magnet, dog breed, dog color, and/or tire color if applicable) Price Quantity Total 

Mail your order with a check payable to FCRSA 2014 to Shipping __________ 

Joyce Brackney, PO Box 392, Yreka, CA 96097 

jbrackney@snowcrest.net – phone ( 530-842-4839 home, 530-598-7509 cell ) TOTAL _________ 

Make checks payable to FCRSA 2014 

Shipping is 8.00 for the large magnet and 3.00 for the small. 
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Quilt Raffle:  Fundraiser for the 2014 Specialty 

 

 

 “Dancing on the Dungeness in Winter” was 

made by Jo Chinn, a member of the Northwest 

Flat-coated Retriever Club. Her flatcoats swim 

in the Dungeness River in Sequim, Washington 

year round. The colors of the quilt reflect the 

brisk winter mornings with weak sunshine 

peering through the trees, and the curvy lines 

represent the water as it sweeps along.  

The quilt measures 64” x 76”.  

 

 

 Tickets:  

$5 for 1 ticket  

$10 for 3 tickets  

$20 for 7 tickets  

 

 

Tickets available from:  

jchinn@olypen.com  

jbrackney@snowcrest.net  

Make checks payable to:  

“FCRSA 2014 Specialty”  
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Meet Pat Boydston, our new board member at-large.  Pat hails from Medford, Oregon, and has been active in 

our club for many years.  As you’ll read, she’s been involved in conformation, agility, obedience, and agility.   

 

Pat writes: 

My first introduction to the Flat Coat world was with Joyce Brackney.  I was teaching my Mom's Aussie mix 

agility and trialing with him.  Joyce was training with me at Rogue Canine Agility club.  I met Leo and Annie 

and fell in love with Leo.  I loved his size and his personality.  He was a very talented dog who did agility, 

obedience, hunt tests and tracking.  Many titles!  At the time i had a German Shorthair and Springer mix 

named Jasper who really had no desire to do Agility.  He love was chasing birds, butterflies and swimming.  I 

was recovering from female surgery  and i had been off work for 8 weeks and just getting back to help out at 

agility class.  I asked Joyce what the possibility was of getting a puppy from her someday, since i knew she 

had just had a litter of puppies that went to new homes recently.  Joyce surprised me by saying that she had 

one puppy that she wasn't able to find a home for.  This was from the Annie and Leo litter.  This puppy was in 

her car while she was at class, so of course I had to hold him and I never let him go.  His name was Shasta Sgt 

Murtaugh and he and I had a great time together.  He earned many agility titles in Nadac, ASCA and AKC, but 

mostly he won my heart!  He hated the conformation ring and the obedience ring.  He would have gotten at 

least his Junior hunter title if I would have known about it sooner.  He became the ambassador to all dogs and 

people when we went to agility trials.  He left the ring many times to go visit old and new dog friends.  Didn't 

matter what breed of dog he loved them all.  When he was 4 I asked Joyce if she was going to do a repeat 

breeding and I was pleased to find out that she was doing a repeat breeding that year.    

  

I got a phone call from Joyce saying that she was on her way to the vet’s office with Annie for a C-section and 

would I come and help.   I beat her to the vet’s office and was there for the birth of that litter.  I helped dry the 

puppies off and rubbed them to keep them breathing.  I visited every weekend after they were born and had my 

eye on two of the puppies, one boy and one girl.  I had a name all picked out for the puppy SGT Riggs and it 

could be a girl or boy.  It all came down to him picking me everytime I visited.  CH Shasta SGT Riggs MH 

came into our lives and Murtaugh loved his little brother.   I continued running in agility trials with Murtaugh 

and started showing Riggs in conformation.  I earned one point with him in conformation and soon learned 

that his body just needed to mature more before showing him again.   I got some really good advice from Di-

nah and Rick to wait until he was 4 before bringing him back to the ring.  So off he went to hunt training in-

stead, which of course was the best thing for him.   The trainer ran him twice in Junior tests and then I started 

running him.  It took several tests before he earned his Junior title and I was hooked.   I decided to continue 

training with our local retriever group to go onto Senior.  He was now 4 and I took him up to Dinah and Rick 

to see if he was ready to go back in the show ring.  It was time and I handed him over to Rick to show.  Thanks 

to Rick and Dinah, he got his majors and minor points to get his championship.   

  

During the time that Riggs was showing, Murtaugh was diagnosed with Cancer. I was devastated and deter-

mined to do whatever I could to keep him with me.  They removed his spleen and started Chemo.  He was a 

great patient and didn't have any problems with the chemo.  We went to his favorite beach and he had a great 

time.  I was able to spend two more months with him before he made his journey over the rainbow bridge.  I 

miss him dearly but know he is forever in my heart! 

  

Meet Our Board Member:   

Pat Boydston 



17  

After Riggs earned his Senior hunting title, I really wanted him to go on to Master.  I did not have enough hunt-

ing knowledge to continue by myself.  I had met Katie Quarles at a Hunt test at Sauvie Island and she had giv-

en me some great training advice when I was going through the senior tests.   I contacted her to see about her 

training Riggs to Master.  She had never trained a Flat Coat and really wanted to work with him.   Thanks to 

Katie Riggs has his Master Hunting title.  When I was at the Oregon National Specialty, I ran Riggs in the Mas-

ter test and steady singles.  We didn't qualify, but had a great time.  I ran him in agility for the 1st time at the 

specialty and did Rally.   Riggs is retired now and still loves to retrieve bumpers, but would rather have birds.  

  

While we were at the Specialty I ran into Judy Teskey and mentioned that when Rip has puppies, that I would 

love to get a puppy from her.  Well to my surprise Rip was pregnant!   Judy added me to the list of buyers and I 

traveled to Canada with my sister and Carolyn Mc Knight to see the puppies when they were 5 weeks 

old.  They were so cute and cuddly.  When they were old enough to come home Carolyn, my sister and I went 

back to the Island to pick up our puppies.  The theme for the litter was to have Rip somewhere in the registered 

name since the parents call names were both Rip!  So, Coastalight Rippling Pebbles came into my life.  She is 

awesome!   We decided to attend the Canadian Specialty on the Island the year after they were born.  Carolyn, 

Salomeja and I all traveled together to attend.  I had so much fun and showed her in Conformation.  I also en-

tered her in the WC and she earned her 1st title.   She had all her field training with Katie and Tom Quarles and 

earned her Junior and Senior titles.  I am training her for Master and hope to trial by this fall.  I started training 

her for agility about 1 1/2 ago and she now has her Open titles in Standard and Jumpers with weaves.  She is so 

easy to train and loves agility.  After she finished her Senior hunting title I started classes in showing in confor-

mation so that I could be a better handler in the ring.  I entered her in the Klamath Falls show and while there 

got great training from Dinah in the handling class that was offered after the show.  The next day with a horri-

ble migraine, Rick took Pebbles in the ring for me and earned her 1st Major.  After that she earned minor points 

several times until we went to Portland.  The first day she earned her 2nd major.  The last show we went to was 

in Klamath Falls again and she earned the last two points that were needed for her championship.   We have 

lots of possibilities for the future, rally, obedience, Master hunter, Master agility, tracking!   The journey to-

gether is so much fun and whatever happens we will do it together! 

  

Besides all the adventures that I have had with all of my dogs, it is the people and dogs that we have met that 

make is all worth while.  I have so many friends because of my dogs and our activities and love to learn more 

and more.  I am now a AKC Hunt test judge, Vice President of my agility club (past president & secretary), 

Vice President of my local Retriever club, past editor of the Flat  Coat Times for the Northwest club.  I am co-

chair for the field events for the 2014 specialty and look forward to seeing everyone there. 
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Supported Entry Results 

Our last supported entry was held at the Chintimini Kennel Club Show in Albany, Oregon on March 30, 2013.  

Results were: 

Sweepstakes: 

Puppy Dogs 6-9 months:  WHAZTHAT HOT PERFECTION. Bred and owned by  KRIS RAINEY & DEB-

BIE PETERSEN.  

Puppy bitches 6-9 months:  MOONSTONE DYNAMIC MAGICAL IDAHO DIRIGIBLE. Bred and owned 

by David Wells. 

Junior Bitches 12-15 months:  BLACFRIAR GRACE OF SWIFTWATER. Bred by  Rachel T. Hill. Owned 

by Susan Kravit-Smith.  

Junior Bitches 15-18 months:  SHASTA FIRE. Owned and bred by Joyce Brackney. 

Best Puppy in Sweeps:  SHASTA FIRE. Owned  and bred by Joyce Brackney 

 

Veteran Dogs 7-9 yrs:  CH MACH SHASTA BROWNSTONE CD JH RA. Bred and owned by Joyce Brack-

ney. 

Veteran  Bitches 9-11 yrs:  BLACKSTONE'S HISSY FIT CD AX AXJ. Bred by: Andrea Evans Wes Wil-

liams Laura Fordice. Owned by  Jo and Steve Chinn.  

Best Veteran in Sweeps:  CH MACH SHASTA BROWNSTONE CD JH RA. Bred and owned by Joyce 

Brackney. 

 

Regular Classes: 

Puppy Dogs 6-9 months:  WHAZTHAT HOT PERFECTION. Bred and owned by  KRIS RAINEY & DEB-

BIE PETERSEN.  

Bred-by-Exhibitor Dogs:  VALLEY CREST SWORD IN THE STONE. Bred and Owned by Stacy Ronan. 

Open Dogs:  NORTHERN LIGHTS BLACK MAGIC MOUNTAIN. Bred by Heather Dawson. Owned by  

Renee Paulette Sayatovic.  

Winners Dog: VALLEY CREST SWORD IN THE STONE. Bred and Owned by Stacy Ronan. 

 

Puppy bitches 6-9 months:  MOONSTONE DYNAMIC MAGICAL IDAHO DIRIGIBLE. Bred and owned 

by David Wells. 

Puppy Bitches 9-12 months:  VALLEY CREST MAGICAL SILHOUETTE. Bred by Donna Keeter & Stacy 

Ronan. Owned by Kate Beevers. 

Bitches 12-18 months:  SHASTA FIRE. Owned and bred by Joyce Brackney. 

American Bred Bitches.  SHASTA AUTUMN WATERS. Bred and owned by Joyce Brackney.  

Bred-by-Exhibitor Bitches:  BRISTOLS BRIGHTLY SHINING RN. BREEDER: Christina L. Karnes & 
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Open Bitches:  MOONSTONE BRIGHT LIGHT IN THE IDAHO NIGHT. Bred and owned by  David Wells. 

Winners Bitch: MOONSTONE BRIGHT LIGHT IN THE IDAHO NIGHT. Bred and owned by  David Wells. 

Veteran Dogs:  CH MACH SHASTA BROWNSTONE CD JH RA. Bred and Owned by Joyce Brackney. 

Best of Breed:  CH MACH SHASTA BROWNSTONE CD JH RA. Bred and Owned by Joyce Brackney. 

Best of Opposite Sex:  CH BLACKSTONESOMEONE'SINTHEKITCHEN WITHDINA CD TD NA NAJ 

RE.  Bred by Andrea Williams, Jo Chinn and Steve Chinn.  Owned by Jo and Steve Chinn. 

Select Dog:  CH MOONLIGHT WISH UPON A STAR RN. Dog. Brfed by  Rici Morrill R & D Baggenstos. 

Owned by  Rici & Stephanie Morrill P & R Briganti. 

 Select Bitch:  CH SEAFOX SET SAIL FOR BLACKLACE. Bred by Gwen E. Laxton. Owned by Marion 

Hemming / Kathy Kondrat.  

Best of Winners:  :  VALLEY CREST SWORD IN THE STONE. Bred and Owned by Stacy Ronan 
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